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PUBLIC PROTECTION SUB-COMMITTEE 
 
15 FEBRUARY 2018 
 
PRESENT  
 
Councillor M. Cornes (in the Chair). 
Councillors J. Holden (Vice-Chairman), Mrs. A. Bruer-Morris, D. Bunting, A. Duffield, 
M. Freeman, Mrs. D.L. Haddad, D. Jarman and E.W. Stennett 
 
 
In attendance 
 
G. Levy 
J. Stoddart 
E. Sharples 
N. Owen 

- Regulatory Services Mgr (Trading Standards & Licensing) 
- Enforcement Support Officer 
- Legal Executive (Litigation) 
- Democratic and Scrutiny Officer 

 
 

27. MINUTES  
 

RESOLVED: That the minutes of the Public Protection Sub-Committee 
meeting held on 18th January 2018 be approved as a correct record and 
signed by the Chairman. 

 
28. EXCLUSION RESOLUTION (REMAINING ITEMS)  

 
RESOLVED: That the public be excluded from this meeting during 
consideration of the following items on the agenda because of the likelihood 
of disclosure of “exempt information” which falls within one or more 
descriptive category or categories of the Local Government Act 1972, 
Schedule 12A, as specified. 

 
29. APPLICATION FOR PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER'S LICENCE - MEDICAL 

REQUIREMENT  
 
The Head of Regulatory Services submitted a report requesting Members to 
consider an application for the grant of a private hire driver’s licence where the 
applicant is unable to provide a medical certificate signed by his own doctor in 
accordance with the council’s requirements. 
 
The applicant attended the meeting to enable members to give the matter their full 
consideration. 
 
The applicant informed the Sub-Committee of the steps he had taken to meet the 
council’s requirements. 
 
The Sub-Committee considered the report and the information provided by Mr. 
J.S. but concluded that Mr. J.S. had not met the council’s requirements. 
 

RESOLVED: That Mr. J. S’ application for a Private Hire driver’s licence be 
refused. 
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30. ALLEGATION OF REFUSAL BY A HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER TO PUT A 
FARE ON THE METER FOR A JOURNEY WITHIN THE COMPELLABLE AREA  
 
The Head of Regulatory Services submitted a report requesting Members to 
consider an allegation of refusal by a Hackney Carriage driver, to put a fare on the 
meter for a journey within the compellable area. 
 
The driver attended the meeting to enable members to give the matter their full 
consideration. 
 
The driver’s solicitor gave an outline of what Mr. S. A said was the circumstances 
of the incident. 
 
The driver and his solicitor also answered questions from Sub-Committee 
Members. 
 
Having considered the written evidence and evidence given at the meeting, they 
were of the view that it was more than probable that an incident had occurred and 
were mindful that Mr. S. A could not recall the incident. 
 

RESOLVED: That 100 penalty points be issued to Mr. S. A under the 
Council’s Penalty Point Scheme. 

 
The meeting commenced at 6.30 pm and finished at 8.45 pm 


